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PUBLIC SAFETY AND HOMELAND SECURITY BUREAU ANNOUNCES CREATION OF 
NEW EMAIL ADDRESS FOR NON-DOCKETED 800 MHZ REBANDING FILINGS 

WT Docket No. 02-55

By this Public Notice, the Public Safety and Homeland Security Bureau (PSHSB) announces the 
creation of a new e-mail address, PSHSB800@fcc.gov, for non-docketed filings1 relating to the 800 MHz 
rebanding process.  These include, but are not limited to: 1) licensee requests for extension of time for 
planning or rebanding implementation;2 2) requests for waiver to allow reimbursement of rebanding costs 
for facilities operating pursuant to STA;3 and 3) filings in de novo review proceedings.4  This e-mail 
address replaces the address pscidreview@fcc.gov established by the Wireless Telecommunications 
Bureau in January 2006.5  The establishment of this e-mail address does not supersede other formal filing 
requirements in the Commission’s rules.

For additional information on 800 MHz band reconfiguration issues, generally, please contact 
Roberto Mussenden, Policy Division, Public Safety and Homeland Security Bureau, at (202) 418-1428 or 
Roberto.Mussenden@fcc.gov; or John Evanoff, Policy Division, Public Safety and Homeland Security 
Bureau, at (202) 418-0848 or John.Evanoff@fcc.gov.

Action by the Associate Chief, Public Safety and Homeland Security Bureau.

– FCC –

  
1 Docketed filings in the 800 MHz rulemaking proceeding (WT Docket No. 02-55) should continue to be filed in the 
Electronic Comment Filing System (ECFS) or as otherwise provided in Part 1 of the Commission’s rules.

2 See FCC Announces Supplemental Procedures and Provides Guidance for Completion of 800 MHz Rebanding, 
Public Notice, FCC 07-168 (rel. September 12, 2007), at 2, 5-6.
3 Public Safety and Homeland Security Bureau Provides Guidance for Public Safety Licensees With Regard to 
License Application and Special Temporary Authorization Procedures and  Payment Of Frequency Relocation Costs 
for Public Safety Facilities Added During 800 MHz Band Reconfiguration, Public Notice, 21 FCC Rcd 14658 
(PSHSB 2006).
4 See Wireless Telecommunications Bureau Announces Procedures for De Novo Review in the 800 MHz Public 
Safety Proceeding, Public Notice, 21 FCC Rcd 758 (WTB 2006) (De Novo Procedures PN).

5 De Novo Procedures PN, 21 FCC Rcd at 759.


